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counci! seats for GSA
At Monday's meeting of students'

council two questions which the Board of
Governors had delegated to the students'
council were passed back to the B of G.

The first of these items related to the
current hassle between the GSA and SU
over financial agreements. When the
matter was placed before the Board, it
recommended that the groups concerned
try to resolve their differences in
negotiation.

This has been attempted but no
significant changes in attitude have taken
place. For this reason students' council
decided that the matter be returned to
the B of G for their deliberations.

Students' council therefore passed a
motion which maintains the present
(albeit disputed) financial arrangements,
but would allow the seating of two reps
from the faculty of grad studies on
students' council.

Poundmaker
The other item which was referred

from the B of G was the question of
whether The Poundmaker should be
allowed to call itself a student
organization.

At the meeting of Nov. 16th, council
passed a motion which gave official
recognition to The Poundmaker. Pat
Delaney (VP Academic) subsequently
asked the Students' Union solicitor for
his informed opinion as to exactly what
this recognition meant.

Councillors were told on Monday that
the solicitor thought that this recognition
should be rescinded. The reason given for
this opinion was that should Poundmaker
incur any libel suits, then in giving
recognition, Students' Union could also
be held liable for damages.

With this information at hand,
students' council rescinded the original
motion and will recommend to the B of
G that The Poundmaker's request be
denied. It is possible that the B of G willi
not act on that advice and grant the use
of the University's name to The
Poundmaker. This however seems
unlikely in that Gerry Riskin (SU
President) is a member of the B of G and
can offer the reasons why students'
council refused to give recognition to The
Poundmaker.

Second Look
In the debate on the Second Look

Project, Norm Conrad (law rep) referred
to the "constipation of council". This
phrase seems to sum up the current
Position very well.

At the meeting of Nov. 16th, council
asked Saffron Shandro (commerce rep) to
prepare a detailed list of all committed
and projected advertisers and sponsors for
the project.

On Monday night Shandro informed
council that to present such a document
would entail listing every company
contained in each Alberta telephone
directory. He added that he was not
prepared ta do so.

When questioned as to the amount of
committed revenue, Shandro admitted
there was none. He explained that
although three weeks have been spent in
trying to generate revenue, the
insitituions which have been approached
thus far (provincial, federal governments
and the U of A) are not in a position to
commit moneys on the spot, in fact such
committments have to grind through the
wheels of bureaucracy which takes time.

However, Shandro is convinced that
revenue will have been committed by the
time the next meeting is called, at which
time he will inform council on the
progress of the project.

Council was also concerned with other
aspects of the project, namely the
accrued liability. Steve Snyder (speaker)
with the permission of council gave a list
of money spent to date and accrued
liabilities. Snyder said that whereas only

staff voice
guaranteed

Council gave first reading to a by-law
which guarantees that Gateway staff
members will have a strong voice in the
choice of the paper's editor.

In the past, the final say has rested
with the students' council although
tradition has demanded that the staff's
chioice be ratified. If the new regulations
pass successfully through two more
readings, the final decision will be made
by a Publications Board consisting of
three members of students' council, a
representative of the Journal and one
"student at large" to be chosen by the
University Ombudsman. The Board's
decision can be reversed only by a
majority vote of council at fhree
consecutive meetings held not less than
one week apart.

Councillors objected to the inclusion
of the student at large and the Journal
representative, both additions made to
the original Gateway proposal by the
Administration Board, and ta the
difficulty of challenging the Publication
Board's decision.

The need for formal recognition of the
staff's part in the decision became evident
last year when students' council
appointed Terri Jackson, instead of Ron
Yakimchuk, now the editor of the
Poundmaker, who had been elected by
the staff. cs

$750 has been spent to date, the
commission has accrued further debts of
approximately $1100, the majority of
which are for consulting fees.

Council therefore passed a motion that
no further money be spent, or debts
incurred, until Shandro returns to council
with a list of committed advertising
revenue.

Shandro was concerned that this
motion may not allow for the printing of
the sales brochure for which he indicated
that a sponsor is imminent. He was told
that the motion would not allow for the

Voters overwhelmingly rejected the
Students' Council proposai to free SUB
expansion funds in yesterday's fee
referendum.

Sixty-seven - percent voted "no" on
each of the two questions on the
referendum ballot. The proposai would
have diverted fees presently collected for
SUB expansion to the general operating
budget, and made funds already col lected
in the SUB expansion reserve available for
use in replacing SUB capital equipment.

Campus Young Socialists, led by Chris
Bearchell, council arts rep, and reoently
unseated arts rep Mark Priegert, launched
an intensive campaign to defeat the

printing costs to be borne by Students'
Union.

The issue was left in a somewhat
clouded state when if was suggested that
should a sponsor provide the funds for
the printing of the brochure, and should
the project not reach fruition, the money
would have to be repaid by SU.

Priegert
Thus, with the major items on the

agenda being put into a state of limbo,
continued on page 12

proposal.
Terming the referendum a vote of

"non-confidene" in this year's SU
executive and their spending priorities,
the YS also spoke in classrooms urging
students to vote no.

Anti-referendum opinions were aiso
aired in several early morning newscasts
on CHED. Newscaster Brian O'Ferrall, a
third year law student, reported a
"rip-off" referendum requesting a $5 or
$6 fee increase. SU vioe-president finance
Garry West, said yesterday that he will
request official CRTC transcripts of the
broadcast since the station would not tell
him exactly what had been broadcast.

A total of 3237 students voted.
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